
TRACT 41311 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southwest corner of 
State Lease No. 19823 having Coordinates of X = 1,568,552.53 and Y = 
669,844.16; thence South 88 degrees 57 minutes 22 seconds East 15,649.97 
feet along the South boundary of said State Lease No. 19823 to its 
Southeast corner, also being the Southwest corner of State Lease No. 19829 
having Coordinates of X = 1,584,199.90 and Y = 669,559.02; thence South 
7,800.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,584,199.90 and Y = 
661,759.02; thence North 88 degrees 57 minutes 22 seconds West 15,649.97 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,568,552.53 and Y = 662,044.16; 
thence North 7,800.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 266 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees not to erect any derrick, tank, warehouse or other 
equipment or structure on the leased premises nor shall lessee interfere, 
in any manner, with lessor’s use of the property. Lessee shall have, 
however, the complete right to drill for, produce, extract and recover the 
minerals in and beneath said land by drilling or other operations 
conducted from the surface of other lands or by the pooling or unitization 
of the leased premises with other land, lease or leases in the area. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 266 Tract Number: 41311 
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TRACT 41312 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southwest corner of 
State Lease No. 19829, also being the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 
19823, having Coordinates of X = 1,584,199.90 and Y = 669,559.02; thence 
Easterly approximately 11,600 feet along the South boundary of said State 
Lease No. 19829 to its Southeast corner, also being the Southwest corner 
of State Lease No. 12847; thence Easterly approximately 1,415 feet along 
the South boundary of said State Lease No. 12847 to its most Southern 
Southeast corner; thence Easterly approximately 2,733 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,599,947.40 and Y = 669,247.93; thence South 
7,800.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,599,947.40 and Y = 
661,447.93; thence North 88 degrees 52 minutes 06 seconds West 15,750.57 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,584,199.90 and Y = 661,759.02; 
thence North 7,800.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any 
portion of said State Lease No. 12847 that may lie within the above 
described tract, containing approximately 805 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees not to erect any derrick, tank, warehouse or other 
equipment or structure on the leased premises nor shall lessee interfere, 
in any manner, with lessor’s use of the property. Lessee shall have, 
however, the complete right to drill for, produce, extract and recover the 
minerals in and beneath said land by drilling or other operations 
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conducted from the surface of other lands or by the pooling or unitization 
of the leased premises with other land, lease or leases in the area. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 805 Tract Number: 41312 
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TRACT 41313 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point located on the 
South boundary of State Lease No. 19824, also being the Northeast corner 
of State Lease No. 20030, having Coordinates of X = 1,645,728.17 and Y = 
668,906.70; thence East 15,171.83 feet along the South boundary of said 
State Lease No. 19824 to its Southeast corner having Coordinates of X = 
1,660,900.00 and Y = 668,906.70; thence East 1,076.70 feet to the 
Northwest corner of State Lease No. 19753 having Coordinates of X = 
1,661,976.70 and Y = 668,906.70; thence South approximately 11,816 feet 
along the West boundary of said State Lease No. 19753 to a corner on the 
North boundary of State Lease No. 10415, as amended, having a Coordinate 
of X = 1,661,976.70; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 
10415 the following courses and distances: Westerly approximately 1,297 
feet, Southerly approximately 3,904 feet, Easterly approximately 1,321 
feet and Southerly approximately 799 feet to a point having a Coordinate 
of Y = 652,364.67; thence West approximately 16,246 feet to the Northeast 
corner of State Lease No. 19349, also being the Southeast corner of said 
State Lease No. 20030, having Coordinates of X = 1,645,728.17 and Y = 
652,364.67; thence North 16,542.03 feet, along the East line of said State 
Lease No. 20030 to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of 
said State Lease No. 10415 that may lie within the above described tract, 
(This tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and 
specifically excludes any 16th Section land within the nominated tract or 
water within Section 16 resulting from erosion), containing approximately 
60 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 60 Tract Number: 41313 
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TRACT 41314 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of 
State Lease No. 19349, said point also being the Southeast corner of State 
Lease No. 20030 having Coordinates of X = 1,645,728.17 and Y = 652,364.67; 
thence East approximately 16,246 feet to a point on the West boundary of 
State Lease No. 10415, as amended, having a Coordinate of Y = 652,364.67; 
thence Southerly approximately 640 feet along the West boundary of said 
State Lease No. 10415 to its most Southern Southwest corner, said point 
also being the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 19756; thence Southerly 
approximately 16,017 feet along the West boundary of said State Lease No. 
19756 to its Southwest corner located on the North boundary of State Lease 
No. 16305 having a Coordinate of X = 1,661,976.70; thence Westerly 
approximately 5,593 feet along the North boundary of said State Lease No. 
16305 to its Northwest corner; thence Westerly approximately 10,665 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,645,728.17 and Y = 636,082.80; 
thence North 2,717.20 feet to the Southeast corner of said State Lease No. 
19349 having Coordinates of X = 1,645,728.17 and Y = 638,800.00; thence 
North 13,564.67 feet along the East boundary of said State Lease No. 19349 
to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of said State Lease 
No. 10415 or said State Lease No. 16305 that may lie within the above 
described tract, (This tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned 
by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may claim 
or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state as well as 
any 16th Section land within the nominated tract or water within Section 16 
resulting from erosion), containing approximately 96 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 12

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 96 Tract Number: 41314 
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TRACT 41315 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
All lands, owned by and not presently under mineral lease as of February 
10, 2010 from the State of Louisiana, situated in De Soto Parish, 
Louisiana, and being more fully described as follows: Tract 1: That 
certain tract or parcel of land containing 4.00 acres, more or less, being 
situated in North Half of the North Half (N/2 of N/2) of Section 21, 
Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana. Being those 
same lands acquired in that certain Cash Sale Deed, dated April 17th, 1975 
by and between Preston Elmer Dixon, as Vendor, and the State of Louisiana, 
as Vendee, recorded at Instrument No. 378705 of the Conveyance Records of 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana. Being more particularly described by metes and 
bounds as follows: Beginning at a point 2127.5 feet West and 8.7 feet 
South of the Northeast Corner of Section 21, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, run thence South 49 degrees 30 minutes East, 288.8 feet; thence 
South 40 degrees 30 minutes West, 394.8 feet; thence North 49 degrees 30 
minutes West, 388.2 feet; thence North 243.2 feet, thence South 88 degrees 
49 minutes East, 332.0 feet to the point of beginning, containing 4.0 
acres, more or less. 
 
Tract 2: That certain tract or parcel of land containing 2.00 acres, more 
or less, being situated in North Half of the North Half (N/2 of N/2) of 
Section 21, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
Being those same lands acquired in that Act of Donation, dated June 18th, 
1975 by and between Preston Elmer Dixon, as Vendor, and the State of 
Louisiana, as Vendee, recorded at Instrument No. 378706 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. Being more particularly described by 
metes and bounds as follows: Beginning at a point 2459.3 feet West and 
245.3 feet South of the Northeast Corner of Section 21, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 West, run thence South 49 degrees, 30 minutes East, 388.2 feet; 
thence South 40 degrees, 30 minutes West, 276.4 feet; thence North 49 
degrees, 30 minutes West, 184.3 feet; thence North 43 degrees, 30 minutes 
West, 190.6 feet; thence East 155.6 feet; thence North 203.9 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing 2.0 acres, more or less. 
 
Tract 1 & Tract 2 together contain approximately 6 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
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other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 6 Tract Number: 41315 
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TRACT 41316 - Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of 
State Lease No. 18560, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,430,245.95 
and Y = 595,144.47; thence North 16,655.53 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,430,245.95 and Y = 611,800.00; thence East 6,144.33 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,436,390.28 and Y = 611,800.00; 
thence South 1,606.27 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,436,390.28 and Y = 610,193.73; thence East 6,673.64 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,443,063.92 and Y = 610,193.73; thence South 00 
degrees 58 minutes 18 seconds West 4,194.33 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,442,992.80 and Y = 606,000.00; thence East 2,707.20 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,445,700.00 and Y = 606,000.00; 
thence South 10,680.58 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,445,700.00 and Y = 595,319.42; thence West 13,852.66 feet to the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 18593, as amended, having Coordinates 
of X = 1,431,847.34 and Y = 595,319.42; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 18593, as amended, the following courses: South 83 degrees 
45 minutes 55 seconds West 1,304.86 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,430,550.20 and Y = 595,177.71; South 403.38 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,430,550.20 and Y = 594,774.33 and North 89 degrees 59 
minutes 56 seconds West 237.66 feet to the Southeast corner of said State 
Lease No. 18560 having Coordinates of X = 1,430,312.54 and Y = 594,774.33; 
thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 18560 the following 
courses: North 20 degrees 01 minutes 28 seconds West 17.74 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,430,306.47 and Y = 594,791.00; North 14 
degrees 15 minutes 09 seconds West 221.41 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,430,251.96 and Y = 595,005.60 and North 02 degrees 28 
minutes 44 seconds West 139.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND 
EXCEPT all of the Western portion of State Lease No. 15691, as amended, 
that lies within the above described nominated tract being more fully 
described as follows: Commencing at the point of beginning of the above 
described nominated tract having Coordinates of X = 1,430,245.95 and Y = 
595,144.47; thence North 39 degrees 14 minutes 19 seconds East 6,218.63 
feet to the Northwest corner of said Western portion of State Lease No. 
15691 having Coordinates of X = 1,434,179.55 and Y = 599,960.91; thence 
along the boundary of said Western portion of State Lease No. 15691 the 
following courses: South 89 degrees 11 minutes 44 seconds East 1,450.00 
feet to its Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 1,435,629.41 and Y 
= 599,940.55; South 00 degrees 48 minutes 16 seconds West 2,400.00 feet to 
its Southeast corner having Coordinates of X = 1,435,595.71 and Y = 
597,540.79; North 89 degrees 11 minutes 44 seconds West 1,450.00 feet to 
its Southwest corner having Coordinates of X = 1,434,145.85 and Y = 
597,561.15 and North 00 degrees 48 minutes 16 seconds East 2,400.00 feet 
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back to its Northwest corner; ALSO LESS AND EXCEPT all of State Lease No. 
15690, as amended, and the Eastern portion of State Lease No. 15691, as 
amended, that lies within the above described nominated tract being more 
fully described as follows: Commencing at the point of beginning of the 
above described nominated tract having Coordinates of X = 1,430,245.95 and 
Y = 595,144.47; thence North 52 degrees 48 minutes 38 seconds East 
9,786.29 feet to the Northwest corner of said State Lease No. 15690 having 
Coordinates of X = 1,438,042.10 and Y = 601,059.82; thence along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 15690 the following courses: East 
1,990.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,440,032.10 and Y = 
601,059.82 and South 13 degrees 16 minutes 37 seconds West 1,038.56 feet 
to its Southeast corner, also being the Northeast corner of the Eastern 
portion of said State Lease No. 15691 having Coordinates of X = 
1,439,793.59 and Y = 600,049.02; thence along the boundary of the Eastern 
portion of said State Lease No. 15691 the following courses: South 13 
degrees 16 minutes 37 seconds West 530.38 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,439,671.78 and Y = 599,532.82; West 1,577.88 feet to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 1,438,093.90 and Y = 599,532.82; North 
13 degrees 17 minutes 48 seconds West 89.05 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,438,073.42 and Y = 599,619.48 and North 20 degrees 14 
minutes 02 seconds West 490.45 feet to its Northwest corner, also being 
the Southwest corner of said State Lease No. 15690 having Coordinates of X 
= 1,437,903.79 and Y = 600,079.67; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 15690 the following courses: North 20 degrees 14 minutes 00 
seconds West 163.91 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,437,847.11 
and Y = 600,233.46 and North 13 degrees 16 minutes 37 seconds East 849.05 
feet back to its Northwest corner; (This above described nominated tract 
includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and specifically 
excludes any land which the state may claim or own and to which the 
mineral rights are vested in the state), the above described nominated 
tract contains approximately 228 acres, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The above Tract is located upon a restricted scenic river and all 
operations in this area must be conducted in strict conformity with the 
regulations of the Corps of Engineers, U.S. Army. 
 

 
Applicant: GRAND ISLE ENERGY 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 228 Tract Number: 41316 
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TRACT 41317 - Jefferson Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Jefferson Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 403,432.23; thence South 89 degrees 59 minutes 
52 seconds West 3,358.58 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,366,779.51 and Y = 403,432.10; thence North 2,024.27 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,366,779.51 and Y = 405,456.37; thence East 
959.82 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,367,739.33 and Y = 
405,456.37; thence North 1,024.33 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,367,739.33 and Y = 406,480.70; thence East 2,398.76 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 406,480.70; thence South 
3,048.47 feet to the Point of Beginning, containing 212.48 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: THE ACL COMPANY 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 212.48 Tract Number: 41317 
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TRACT 41318 - Jefferson Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Jefferson Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 403,432.23; thence North 2,808.52 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 406,240.75; thence 
East 3,525.37 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,373,663.46 and Y 
= 406,240.75; thence South 2,816.52 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,373,663.46 and Y = 403,424.23; thence North 89 degrees 52 minutes 12 
seconds West 3,525.38 feet to the Point of Beginning, containing 227.62 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: THE ACL COMPANY 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 41319 - Jefferson Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Jefferson Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 403,432.23; thence South 89 degrees 52 minutes 
12 seconds East 3,525.38 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,373,663.46 and Y = 403,424.23; thence South 2,016.41 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,373,663.46 and Y = 401,407.82; thence West 
751.34 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,372,912.12 and Y = 
401,407.82; thence South 1,168.30 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,372,912.12 and Y = 400,239.52; thence West 2,774.03 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 400,239.52; thence North 
3,192.71 feet to the Point of Beginning, containing 237.92 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: THE ACL COMPANY 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 41320 - Jefferson Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
February 10, 2010, situated in Jefferson Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 403,432.23; thence South 3,192.71 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,370,138.09 and Y = 400,239.52; thence 
West 2,431.02 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,367,707.07 and Y 
= 400,239.52; thence North 1,663.95 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,367,707.07 and Y = 401,903.47; thence West 927.56 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,366,779.51 and Y = 401,903.47; thence North 
1,528.63 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,366,779.51 and Y = 
403,432.10; thence North 89 degrees 59 minutes 52 seconds East 3,358.58 
feet to the Point of Beginning, containing 210.73 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: THE ACL COMPANY 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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